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Dear Parents & Carers 

Thank-you for all of your help in getting our new academic year of to 
such a great start.  We have an over-subscribed Year 7 cohort this year 
and have also had a number of admissions into other year groups so 
our school is almost full in all year groups which is really great news.  All 
year groups have made a great start but a special ‘shout out’ should be 
made for our new Year 7 who have settled very well over the last two 
weeks and are finding their way around the school and getting to know 
their new teachers.  We have made some changes to our Behaviour for 
Learning expectations and this has already been emailed to you, it 
would be useful if you familiarise yourself with this if you haven’t 
already. 

I wrote to you last week regarding the great news about our latest 
Ofsted inspection and our ‘Good’ grading.  Ofsted will publish this on 
their website any day now and we will of course be advertising this in 
the press as soon as possible. This is brilliant news for the school and is 
testament to the great work that goes  on here and the dedication of our 
pupils and our staff.  A fantastic way to start the term! 

We will be holding our annual Open Evening on Thursday 21st 
September from 6pm – 8pm.  If you have friends or family with children 
in Year 5/6 then it would be lovely to meet them and we would welcome 
them to come and have a look around our school and chat to staff.   We 
will be closing early at 2pm on Thursday 21st September to allow for 
the preparation for the evening.  Pupils should make their way straight 
home at 2pm.  

Finally, we are using our Arbor system to communicate home with 
emails and with ‘in-app’ messages.  It is important that you download 
the Arbor App for parents to ensure that you are receiving all 
communications home.  Within the app you are also able to see other 
daily data regarding your child, including assessment data.    If you 
haven’t already done so, then please ensure that you download the app 
at your earliest convenience.  More information can be found here: 
Log into the Parent Portal and the Arbor App – Arbor Help Centre 
(arbor-education.com) 

Have a lovely weekend, 
Sandra Muir 

Dates for your diary: 

21st September – 
Opening Evening 
for Year 6 
Parents (school 
to close at 2pm 
to pupils) 

29th September – 
PD Day 1 

29th September – 
Year 7 Sleepover 

5th October – 
Steps to Success 
evening Year 10 
and 11 

13th October – 
End of Term 1 

https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/360020147458-Log-into-the-Parent-Portal-and-the-Arbor-App#logging-in-on-the-parent-portal-0-6
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/360020147458-Log-into-the-Parent-Portal-and-the-Arbor-App#logging-in-on-the-parent-portal-0-6
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Contacting Lawn Manor Academy 
 

When you contact the school via telephone, please ensure you are 
choosing the correct option. This enables the right person to answer your 
query as quickly as possible. 

 
01793 487286 

 
Option 1: Absence and appointments 
Option 2: Head of Year 
Option 3: General Enquiries 

 
Please note that all calls to and from the school are recorded for 
safeguarding and monitoring puprposes. 

 
Contact email addresses can be found using the following link: 

Meet The LMA Team - Lawn Manor Academy 

Alternatively email: admin@lma.ascendlearningtrust.org.uk 

 
 

It is also important we hold the 
correct details to contact you in 
an emergency. Please use the 
Arbor App or email us to update 
any details which have 
changed. 

https://lawnmanor.org/meet-the-lma-team/
mailto:admin@lma.ascendlearningtrust.org.uk
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We have started the year strongly with another round 
of Headteacher Commendations.  
These pupils received a certificates and pencil case. 
Tyler, Layla and Rocky for completing a 23 mile hike 
in 12.5 hours. 
Tyler and Jahvaya for winning our Trust Baking 
Competition. 
Well done to you all! 

Headteacher Commendations 
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A reminder of the 
uniform standards 
expected from all 
pupils. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Uniform Standards 
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Dear All 

It’s ‘Harry Potter’ month in the Library. 

I think that Harry Potter is loved by young 
and old as there is something for everyone. 
The Library has several copies of the 7 
books written by the extremely talented 
J.K. Rowling, plus ‘Fantastic Beasts’ and 
‘The Cursed Child.’  FREE themed book 
marks 

During Film Club which starts this week 
we will of course be watching Harry Potter 
(Tues 3.20 - 5.00) and an exciting Harry 
Potter quiz has been written for Quiz 
Night (Wed 3.20 - 4.00) 

So if you are a Harry Potter fan already or 
just want to read, learn and watch more 
about these fantastic books and films 
please pop into the Library, see the 
displays, pick up a book and be part of the 
‘Wonderful, Wizardry World of Harry 
Potter.’ 

Hope to see you all there. 

Mrs Reynolds 
Library Officer 
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The SENCO SURGERY 
 

Run by Mrs Maddock and Mr Fox – you can book a slot to meet with the 
Assistant SENCO or SENCO every Thursday after school.  
 
Your chance to discuss any concerns you have. 
 
Book your place using the link below: 
 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?subpage=design
&FormId=5woJHh5IPUKuna7moHohVxsWfpeXh4VChDwSIg3vl9pUM
TA5SDg2WTFNQVpCV0hPVFc2MUQ5OTFVNS4u&Token=8026f11e
73a74789bda5846b15b40459 
 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?subpage=design&FormId=5woJHh5IPUKuna7moHohVxsWfpeXh4VChDwSIg3vl9pUMTA5SDg2WTFNQVpCV0hPVFc2MUQ5OTFVNS4u&Token=8026f11e73a74789bda5846b15b40459
https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?subpage=design&FormId=5woJHh5IPUKuna7moHohVxsWfpeXh4VChDwSIg3vl9pUMTA5SDg2WTFNQVpCV0hPVFc2MUQ5OTFVNS4u&Token=8026f11e73a74789bda5846b15b40459
https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?subpage=design&FormId=5woJHh5IPUKuna7moHohVxsWfpeXh4VChDwSIg3vl9pUMTA5SDg2WTFNQVpCV0hPVFc2MUQ5OTFVNS4u&Token=8026f11e73a74789bda5846b15b40459
https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?subpage=design&FormId=5woJHh5IPUKuna7moHohVxsWfpeXh4VChDwSIg3vl9pUMTA5SDg2WTFNQVpCV0hPVFc2MUQ5OTFVNS4u&Token=8026f11e73a74789bda5846b15b40459
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September 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are excited to inform you that your child will be using Sparx Maths to complete their weekly maths homework. 
Sparx provides a highly personalised weekly homework to students, tailored to their attainment level and working 
speed. We know you want to support your child's maths progress, so we are sending this letter to explain how Sparx 
works and how you can help your child complete their homework each week. 

What is Sparx Maths Homework? 
• Sparx provides personalised homework to each child, with questions that are challenging yet achievable,

and tailored to their learning needs.
• The majority of each week's homework will be based on recently learnt topics, but it will also include some

questions from previous topics to help reinforce their learning.
• Students access their homework on their online Sparx account, where they’ll get immediate feedback for

each question about whether their answer was correct or whether they need to have another try.
• While homework is accessed online, it is predominantly a written homework and students should record

their work in their homework books. Sparx has a “bookwork checks” system to help students form this
habit.

• Every question in Sparx has a support video attached, which allows your child to get help independently.

How can you help your child with their homework? 
• Provide a quiet space for your child to focus on their homework each week.
• Encourage them to start their homework early so they can get help from their teacher before the deadline if

they get stuck. To ensure no gaps form in your child's maths knowledge, homework is not marked as
complete until all of the compulsory questions have been answered correctly.

• Try not to help your child with a question until they’ve had a go first. It is essential they try to complete
their homework independently so that Sparx can give them questions that are at the right level for them.
Remember they can watch the support videos if they need to.

Sparx adapts to the learning need of each individual and limitless attempts on a single question are permitted. 
Therefore, the Sparx programme requires pupils to complete their homework to 100% accuracy to be marked as 
complete and bring in their homework book on the due date of their homework, otherwise this will result in a C4 
detention.  
Alongside the support videos on Sparx, pupils are able to access homework support in 3W1 every Tuesday after 
school.  

We hope you agree that Sparx will play an exciting and important role in growing your child’s understanding, 
success and confidence in maths. If you have any questions, please contact me.  

Kind regards, 

L Conroy 
Head of Maths 
email: 
lconroy@lma.ascendlearningtrust.org.uk 
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Why We Should Attend School 
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  House Competition Overall 
Points 2022-23 

per pupil 

Top 3 ILEARN Groups 
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“Friends of Lawn Manor” 
Your school needs you! 

Want to make a difference in your child’s education? 

Volunteering with our PTA allows you to contribute your 
skills and knowledge for the benefit of your child, their 

school, and the community. 

Support Us, Support your Child, and Support your 
Community 

 
For more information, please contact  

Mr Langdown or Ms Young 
rlangdown@lawnmanor.or

g or 
cyoung@lawnmanor.org  

 

mailto:rlangdown@lawnmanor.org
mailto:rlangdown@lawnmanor.org
mailto:cyoung@lawnmanor.org
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Lawn Manor Academy, Salcombe Grove, Swindon SN3 1ER 
Call 01793 487286  | Visit lawnmanor.org  | @lawn_manor 




